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September 29, 2023 
Public Notice 

 
Public Notice of Hearing for Proposed 2024 Miami County Public Health 

Swimming Pool/Spa/Special Use Pool Fee Adjustments 
 
On September 28, 2023, the Miami County Board of Health conducted the first of three hearings to 
establish Public Swimming Pool/Spa/Special Use Pool license fees for the 2024 licensing year. In 
accordance with the Ohio Revised Code chapter 3749, the local licensor shall give written notice to all 
establishments that may be affected by the change in fees. 
 
The hearing will be held during a scheduled monthly Board of Health meeting: 
 
Hearing date and time    Hearing Location 
October 26, 2023 at 9:00 am   Miami County Public Health 
      510 W. Water St. 
      Meeting Room 225 
      Troy, Ohio 45373 
 
The proposed local fee adjustment will become effective January 1, 2024.  The state fee remains 
unchanged: 

Local Fee  Local + State Fee* 

Non-Government/Tax Supported School  

Main Pool increase from $275.00 to $310.00 $ 310.00 + 80.00* = $390.00 

Spa increase from $275.00 to $300.00 $ 300.00 + 80.00* = $380.00 

Special Use Pool increase from $275.00 to $310.00 $ 310.00 + 80.00* = $390.00 

Non-Government/Tax Supported School- Additional   

Additional Pool, Spa or Special Use Pool increase from $165.00 
to $180.00 

 
$180.00 + 55.00* = $235.00 

  

Government/Tax Supported School  

Main Pool, Spa or Special Use Pool increase from $190.00 to 
$210.00 

 
$210.00 + 80.00* = $290.00 

Government/Tax Supported School - Additional  

Additional Pool, Spa or Special Use Pool increase from $165.00 
to $180.00 

 
$180.00 + 55.00* = $235.00 

If you have questions or comments regarding the proposed fee adjustments, you may attend the October 
26,2023 meeting.  You may also forward any questions or comments to me at 
jtomcisin@miamicountyhealth.net or 937-573-3500 or by mail. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jane Tomcisin, REHS   
Director of Environmental Health 
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